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Bolton Music Service - Procurement of Music Tutors
Thank you for your interest in working for Bolton Music Service. Self-employed tutors are invited to be registered with Bolton Council using the e-business portal known as the CHEST. This applies to existing tutors and any new tutors who apply to work for us in the future.

There will be three stages to this process:

1. Each tutor to register with the portal by as soon as possible (see information below) so that your account is set up.

2. Each tutor to complete registration form, by Wednesday 22nd April 2020. Round 7 documentation is currently available on the portal and ready for you to complete.
3. Commencing on 11th May 2020 applicants will be invited to a Demonstration of Musical and pedagogical competence. This is for the evaluation panel to assess and verify the standard musical and pedagogical competency. At this session tutors will be asked to give a brief demonstration of their instrument/voice.
It is important that stages 1 and 2 are completed by Wednesday 22nd April 2020 to ensure that Bolton Music Service can continue offering you work beyond 1st September 2020 

Please read the information below in relation to Bolton Council’s e-tendering portal.
Bolton Council’s e-tendering Portal

Bolton Council is aware that as a successful provider you often don’t have time to search for new opportunities that will help you to develop and grow your business.

That is why the Council has introduced an e-business portal (known as The Chest), which will enable existing and potential suppliers to view all forthcoming contract opportunities for Bolton and other Councils in the North West in one place.

Businesses and other organisations interested in supplying goods and services can register to receive e-mail alerts for all relevant contract opportunities on the day they are advertised.

Suppliers can register online via the supplier’s area to receive notification of all contract opportunities relevant to your particular business interests from as few or as many authorities in the North West as you have expressed an interest in supplying.

The electronic procurement portal will allow suppliers to request details of contract opportunities at your convenience.

The Council is to tender for the Procurement of Music Tutors soon. Should you or your organisation decide to take part in the tendering process you will be able to download the documents from the portal and when you have completed your submission you will be able to upload your completed documents back to the portal.

You can amend your submission as many times as you think necessary until the date and time that the opportunity closes.

The portal is a secure site and you will receive an e-mail notification that your submission has been received. Please note there is no charge for using this service.

To register and access contract opportunities for Bolton Council, and the North West, please click on the following link: www.the-chest.org.uk
Yours faithfully, 
Angela Ball
Deputy Head, Bolton Music Service

Irfan Oomer
Senior Procurement Officer
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Borough Treasurer Sue Johnson

